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Freda Harris

Consumer Services

1940 North Monroe Street

Tallahassee, FL 32399-0782

By e-mail

DeLand, July 9, 2009

RE: Julie M. Marr; Case No. 2009033196

Dear Ms. Harris,

I’m in receipt of your letter dated June 29, 2009.  Considering my knowledge about the way the DBPR handles these complaints, I really shouldn’t be surprised about the way your department disposed of this complaint. 

I filed my complaint by mail on June 16, 2009.  (Please see complaint attached.)

With a letter dated June 22, 2009 (see attached), the Department acknowledged receipt of complaint.  A whole paragraph of this letter from the Department is dedicated to give me totally misleading information as to how you proceed with this complaint. We all know that there is no regulatory board that will determine that probable cause exists. Your department knowingly misleads Florida’s citizens with this form letter, giving them the impression that there is a functioning system in place using the decision of a board – and not just a single person – to determine the validity of the complaint.  (See attached letter to Secretary Drago, dated July 3, 2009.)

With your letter, dated June 28, 2009, you inform me that the data submitted by me does not show a violation of the statutes or rules which govern the profession or professional involved in my complaint. The regulatory board that you claim exists must have just been waiting for my complaint to arrive in order to make such a speedy determination.

On the other hand, you say that it is totally OK for a community association manager to outright lie at a public meeting for her own personal gain and knowingly mislead board members, who hired the CAM for her professional advice and guidance, to serve her private agenda.  In this case the lies even caused the board to go forward with a lawsuit which had to be settled at mediation at great expense for the homeowners.  (For facts see attached complaint!) 

In other words -- according to the DBPR -- the members of this profession can lie to and cheat the people who employ them in good faith, hoping that the CAM would help them to run their community association in a professional manner.

I demand to know who exactly made the determination that no violations of statutes or rules exist – and what guidelines the person(s) used to make this determination. Since in reality no regulatory board exists – who actually makes this determination?  You?

But considering that your department seems to be under the impression that it is totally OK to knowingly mislead Florida’s citizens, why should members of a profession, supposedly regulated by you, be honest?  If the regulatory agency itself can’t get its facts straight, how should the professionals be regulated by this agency?

It might be in the best interest of Florida’s citizens to deregulate this profession and dissolve the agency that fails to do the job as intended by our legislature. The way it fails to work now gives citizens a totally false impression.

I can only wonder why our elected government officials are willing to take the blame for a dysfunctional department that just wastes good taxpayers’ money. 

Regards,
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Jan Bergemann, President
Cyber Citizens For Justice, Inc.

Attachments: 

CAM COMPLAINT MARR

MARR complaint received (7-1-09)

CCFJ Letter to Secretary Drago (7-3-09)

DBPR Letter no violation (6-29-09)
Letter to Freda Harris (7-9-09)
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